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DATE: January 17, 2012 

TO: Board of Trustees 

FROM: Edgar Schmidt, Superintendent of Schools 

SUBJECT: Lieutenant Governor’s Circle on Mental Health and Addiction (Trustee 
Request #131b) 

ORIGINATOR: Tanni Parker, Assistant Superintendent Student Learning Services 

RESOURCE 
STAFF: Tricia Giles-Wang, Debbie Jackson, Corrie Ziegler 

REFERENCE: October 25, 2011 Board Meeting (Trustee Cleary) 
 
 
ISSUE 
The following information was requested:  Investigate and provide a comprehensive report back 
on the Lieutenant Governor’s Circle on Mental Health and Addiction – a new Alberta initiative 
launched earlier this month to report on: 
- Opportunities for the District and provide comments on awards program and how the 

District may be able to be part of this initiative.  
 
BACKGROUND 
The Lieutenant Governor’s Circle on Mental Health and Addiction (The Circle) is a new 
Alberta initiative that was launched on October 5, 2011.  The goal of The Circle is to help 
reduce stigmas associated with mental health issues and addiction, increase public knowledge of 
mental health issues and recognize champions who are making a difference in the lives of those 
facing mental health issues or addictions across the province (Attachment I).  The Circle also 
focuses on promoting collaboration and cooperation among various organizations within 
Alberta that deal with mental health and addiction.  The Circle currently consists of 13 members 
(experts in the field, community leaders, and those with lived experience) including the 
Honourable Donald S. Ethell, Lieutenant Governor of Alberta. 
 
CURRENT SITUATION 
Opportunities exist for Edmonton Public Schools to be involved in The Circle initiative.  Some 
suggestions include: 
• Promoting a greater understanding of The Circle initiative through the District’s various 

communication vehicles (e.g., Need to Know News, The Mailbag, Bulletin Board, 
SchoolZone, etc). 

• Sharing research based strategies to reduce associated stigmas (through district websites and 
share sites, professional learning opportunities through the District, Edmonton Regional 
Consortium, etc.). 

• Nominating individuals who have made a significant commitment to supporting students 
with mental health issues. 

• Encouraging district representatives to attend the various lectures, seminars and round table 
discussions sponsored by The Circle. 
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A key component of The Circle is the True Awards program.  This program consists of five 
awards, all with different criteria and target recipients: True Grit, True Compassion, True 
Leadership, True Service and True Imagination (Attachment II).  Each of the five awards has a 
specific target recipient including individuals, non-governmental organizations, national, 
provincial or civic agencies or branch departments and groups.   
 
KEY POINTS 
 The Lieutenant Governor’s Circle on Mental Health and Addiction was launched on 

October 5, 2011.   
 The Circle’s goals are to reduce stigmas, increase public knowledge of mental health issues 

and addictions and recognize individuals/organizations that have made a commitment to 
health promotion in the areas of mental health and addictions. 

 The Circle implemented an awards program, of five awards, to honour individuals and 
organizations that are making a difference in the lives of those with mental health issues 
and/or addictions. 

 Opportunities exist for Edmonton Public Schools to be involved in the Lieutenant 
Governor’s Circle on Mental Health and Addictions initiative. 
 

 
ATTACHMENTS  
ATTACHMENT I The Lieutenant Governor’s Circle on Mental Health and Addition 

Brochure 
ATTACHMENT II The True Awards Nomination Guidelines, Descriptions and Criteria 
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